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 Glenwood Family Centre
 November 2015 Newsletter
Dear Parents and Carers,

Time continues to fly by at a furious pace and suddenly we find Autumn is well and truly upon us.  By now many of you will have had the opportunity to share your child’s profile at home and we hope you have enjoyed the chance to spend time together looking at this. We frequently encourage the children to reflect on their learning and by sharing the profile with your child you can continue to do this at home. The profile is also an opportunity to share your child’s achievements out-with nursery and we thank you for providing this information.

Throughout October and November we are learning about the changing seasons and Autumnal celebrations such as Diwali, Hallowe’en and Bonfire night. We ended October with some spooky fun for Hallowe’en with songs, stories and dooking for apples. We made pumpkin soup using the produce from our own pumpkin patch and we tried other vegetables including sweet potato and butternut squash.  

We are learning to share stories and create our own using voices, expression and movement to act out our stories. We are learning to investigate sizes in the world around us and about the patterns and sounds that we can hear in language (see below for tips to help support your child with this). The children have the opportunity to use their imagination to solve problems and explore and select different materials for a purpose. 

If you would like more details of our focus for learning, our full planning is displayed on the cloakroom wall and of course the playroom walls document the learning of the children.

Please refer to our website and nursery handbook for general information about the nursery. Copies of the handbook are available from the nursery office as well as on the website.

Yours faithfully,

Lorraine Brown

Head Teacher.

Getting It Right For Every Child (GIRFEC) 

This month, in Glenwood, our children will be learning about being ACTIVE as we learn to move our bodies in different ways as we play. We also focus on being RESPONSIBLE as we learn to listen to other people and try to understand their point of view.
We value the views of parents and carers as we strive to Get It Right For Every Child and invite you complete a short questionnaire on how well we are doing. This will be issued in paper form this week.
Fun Friends

In Fun Friends we are learning about emotions and how they affect our behaviour as we talk about what makes us happy, sad, angry and scared. 
Tips for reading with your child- Listen ….and find one like it
Spending time talking about the words in stories, songs and rhymes is a great way to extend your child’s letter, sound and word knowledge. Encourage your child to think about rhyming words by asking them to find a word that sounds like it- eg. Ball, doll, tall. 

You can encourage them to think about the initial sounds of words too, by playing games like ‘I spy’ or finding words starting with their initial letter. 

Developing this phonological awareness is an important early step in learning to read.

Aid for refugees

Thank you to everyone who donated items for the Refugee appeal. These items have now been collected for sorting and will soon be on their way to Calais. 
Rag Bag

Are you planning a pre-Christmas clothing clear-out? A Rag bag collection will take place on 4th November. All items should be brought to the nursery on Tuesday 3rd November. This is for any old clothing and Glenwood will receive a cash amount based on the amount donated. 
Parental Consultations

Parent consultations are now underway and we urge all parents who have not made an appointment with your child’s keyworker and teacher to do so. 

	
	Profiles issued
	Consultations 

	yellow
	Friday 6th November
	Monday 9th November

	blue
	Friday 6th November
	Tuesday 10th November


Gym in OLM primary

To meet the needs of all our children, including those who attend full days, we have made a few changes to who attends each gym session. Don’t forget to add your name to the list on the door if you are disclosure checked and can help.

	
	Tuesday
	Thursday

	
	am
	pm
	am
	pm

	Week beginning 2.11.15
	Red and green

	White and blue
	White and blue
	Red and green

	Week beginning 9.11.15
	Green and yellow
	Orange and blue
	Orange and blue
	Green and yellow

	Week beginning 16.11.15
	Red and yellow
	Orange and white
	Orange and white
	Red and yellow

	Week beginning 23.1115
	Red and green

	White and blue
	White and blue
	Red and green


Woodland Adventures

Please note the dates of your child’s woodland adventures in Eastwood Park. Parents have been invited for the visits at the start of this term and we hope those who were able to attend enjoyed the experience and gained some insight into the learning which takes place in the woodlands. Please note, after Christmas, woodland visits will change to a Monday and there will be a further opportunity for parents to join the children. See Glenwood calendar of events 2015-16 for details. https://blogs.glowscotland.org.uk/er/Glenwood/information/read-our-latest-newsletter/
	6.11.15
	Orange and yellow groups (parents invited)

	13.11.15
	Red and white groups

	20.11.15
	Blue and green groups 


If you are able to help, please sign up on the list at the door.

Nursery clothing

Please ensure you return any items of clothing borrowed from the nursery when your child has been changed. We are extremely short of items of underwear, socks, and trousers. If you have any spare socks, jogging trousers or leggings aged 3-4 years please pass to a member of staff.

It would be helpful if you included a pair of socks in your child’s shoe bag in the event they get wet while outdoors. 

Digital survey

The link for East Renfrewshire’s digital survey has previously been emailed. If you haven’t already done so andwould like to take part in this, please use the following link- https://getinvolved.eastrenfrewshire.gov.uk/education/4bfdfa85
Coffee and Chat

The next Coffee and Chat session is a Head teacher Coffee and Chat where there is the invitation to all parents to pop in for an informal dialogue about general nursery issues. Please inform Moira/ Lorraine if you can attend.
Monday 23rd November- 9.10-10.00am and 1.10-2.00pm.

Cauliflower cards

All orders for greetings card orders should be returned by Wednesday 4th November. This is an ideal opportunity for your child to design a card to send to family and friends for special occasions such as Christmas, Eid and birthdays.
Parent’s committee

Thank you to all the parents who have joined our Parents’ Committee. The committee are now planning some fundraising events and charity appeals.

Details will soon be issued about our Christmas appeal which supports the work of local charity Starter Packs. This was a huge success last year which illustrated the generosity of Glenwood families thinking of others through gifts at Christmas time. 

The date of the next meeting is Friday 6th November at 10.45 am in Glenwood. All welcome.
Road safety week

Road Safety Week (23rd -29th November 2015) is a nationwide appeal asking everyone to make our roads safer and this year’s theme is Drive less, Live more. In Glenwood, for Road Safety Week, we are encouraging everyone to consider how they use roads, and if they can ditch some driving, and instead walk, cycle or use public transport as much as possible. 
All too often, there are reports of unsafe driving and inconsiderate parking around Glenwood at drop off and collection times. If you must travel by car, please give yourself plenty of time to find a safe parking place and consider parking a little bit further away and walking the final part of the journey whenever possible.

Photograph Orders
All orders should be returned to Moira in the school office by Friday 6th November. 
Standards and Quality Report and School Improvement Plan 

A summary version of our Standards and Quality report and School Improvement Plan will be issued to all parents shortly. The full version is available from the office.

Dates for your diary

Children in Need-  Friday13th November. For a small cash donation, children may bring a teddy to nursery to get a spotty bandage, just like Pudsey. If your child does not attend on a Friday, please bring your teddy on the next day they attend.
St Andrew’s Day - We will celebrate this on Monday 30th November. Please wear something tartan to nursery. 

Parental comments

If you have any questions or comments about this newsletter, or any other aspect of the nursery, please do not hesitate to contact us by telephone, email or in person.
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� HYPERLINK "http://www.google.co.uk/imgres?imgurl=http://dir.coolclips.com/Entertainment/Fun_Stuff/Toys/Rocking_Horse/rocking_horse_CoolClips_hous0966.jpg&imgrefurl=http://dir.coolclips.com/Entertainment/Fun_Stuff/Toys/Rocking_Horse/rocking_horse_hous0966.html&usg=__XaljKqsKjkq98INhD5y-SA5c3Fg=&h=362&w=375&sz=35&hl=en&start=323&zoom=1&tbnid=YyC9QtuJAjYG3M:&tbnh=118&tbnw=122&ei=Hh8WUu_YEYmAhAedzoHoDA&prev=/search?q=rocking+horse+clipart&start=320&safe=active&sa=N&hl=en-GB&gbv=2&tbm=isch&itbs=1&sa=X&ved=0CDAQrQMwAjjAAg" ���

















